
  NEWS 

Chairman’s Message 

Welcome to our 2018-2019 Season! 

A lthough I am pleased with the progress that has been accomplished over the first quarter century of the  
Fellowship’s existence, I often find myself asking the questions, “Are we doing enough? Should we be doing 

more? How can we be more effective?” 
Admittedly, these questions are fostered by incidents over which we seemingly have no control, such as the  

tragic consequences of the shooting that occurred at the Tree of Life Synagogue in the Squirrel Hill community of  
Pittsburgh, Pennsylvania, which resulted in the death of 11 people and injuries to many more who were worshipping 
at Shabbat morning services as well as law enforcement officers who responded. These questions also arise out of 
the surge of anti-Semitic incidents on college campuses in the United States since 2016, and the rise of anti-
Semitism in Europe. In the U.S. alone, according to organizations which track these things, there was a 57% rise in 
anti-Semitic incidents in 2017. As of this writing, reports were not yet available for 2018. 

When I hear of events such as these, I am reminded of the incident in Billings, Montana which occurred in 1993, 
the same year in which the Fellowship was founded, when vandals threw a brick through a bedroom window of a 
child whose parents had displayed a menorah in the window. This hateful act is similar to more recent attacks in 
various parts of the United States, such as Penn State University’s chapter of Zeta Beta Tau having its menorah  

vandalized and stolen, and of the Jewish psychology professor at Teachers College, Columbia University, who 
walked into her office in late November to find blood red swastikas and a slur, “Yid,” painted on her walls. 

In the Billings incident, after it had been reported in the local newspaper, the community responded en masse 
to this act of vandalism and anti-Semitism by displaying a picture of a menorah in the windows of their homes, 
showing their solidarity of support for this Jewish family and their disgust for this hateful act. An editorial in The 
Billings Gazette stated, “Let all the world know that the national hatred of a few cannot destroy what all of us in 
Billings and in America have worked together so long to build; our determination to live together in harmony and 
our dedication to religious freedom.” 

Such a response of solidarity is the type of response necessary regarding any anti-Semitic activity. In response to 
the recent attacks on college campuses, Matthew Berger, spokesman for Hillel International stated, “In responding 
to these attacks, when you respond quickly and effectively and acknowledge the root causes…you send a message… 

 that you just won’t tolerate this type of attack.” We cannot remain 
 silent in the face of hatred and bigotry which is evidencing itself in 
 increased proportions in today’s society. To the extent we do not  
 respond, in answer to my original question, we are not doing enough. 
        Since its inception, the Fellowship has sought to bring people 
 together through education and dialogue in hopes of reducing  
 bigotry founded in hatred and ignorance. We have realized some  
 success but, I believe to the extent we can, we must do more. We 

must stand together for our friends who are the victims of bigotry, we must respond “quickly and effectively,” and 
we must not remain silent in the face of such attacks. In a quote attributed to Dietrich Bonhoeffer, it is stated; 
“Silence in the face of evil is itself evil; God will not hold us guiltless. Not to speak is to speak. Not to act is to act.” 

Friends, let us, Jews and Christians and people of all faiths and beliefs, stand together, speak together, and act 
together to challenge evil, bigotry, and hatred in our society today. I truly believe, if each of us will do our part,  
individually and collectively, we can make this world a better place in which to live.  

John C. Randolph 
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    Fellowship Dinner 

Photo by E. Lane Gresham 

 Thursday, March 7, 2019 
 The Breakers Palm Beach 

 Barbara Brown Taylor 
 

 Noted theologian and author of  
 Holy Envy: Finding God in the Faith of Others 

 ...presentation of the 2019 
 John C. Randolph Award to  

 Louis C. Pryor and 
 Harold B. “Hal” Scott* 

  * awarded posthumously, 
     accepted on his behalf by Jane Scott 



  Celebration 
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Row 4 (at left) 
Gregg Weiss, Huntley 
Miller; Mars and Ronn 
Jaffe; Arlette Gordon, 
Sally O’Connor  

 
Special thanks to the 
Society of the Four Arts! 

 
Visit our website for 
more photos from the 
Welcome Back event! 
 

palmbeachfellowship.net 
click on the Archives tab 
and choose Photo Gallery 

 God Bless America and a candlelight tribute in memory of the Tree of Life Synagogue shooting victims were 
among the highlights of the Welcome Back event at the Society of the Four Arts Gardens in Palm Beach on November 1 . More than 
140 attendees helped kick off the Fellowship’s 26th season at the annual event which included a preview of the upcoming season and a 
look at the Facing History and Ourselves program for which the Fellowship provides full scholarships to area educators to attend. 

Row 1 (above, top) 
Cynthia Friedman, 
Richard Kleid, Rev. 
Robert Norris; Daisy 
and John Merey  
 

Row 2 (above) 
Candice Cohen and 
Bill Benson; Traci 
Pincourt Braun, 
Karen List, Heather 
Mason 
 

Row 3 (at right) 
Michele Dargan, 
Sandra Thompson, 
Gisele Weisman; 
Maggie Zeidman, 
Rabbi Moshe 
Scheiner 

Row 1 

Row 2 

Row 3 

Row 4 

Chuck Hagy of The Benjamin School 
shared his experiences using curricula  
from the Facing History seminars he has 
attended on a Fellowship scholarship. 

November 1, 2018 



Connecting the community through doing good, together. 
 

Fellowship Friday is the Fellowship’s “mission in action,” as we work together, side by side,  
to make our community a little bit better during this annual event the morning after Thanksgiving. 
   

Thank you to the more than 100 participants who showed up with friends and family to count their  
blessings and “give back,” and for the donations of food, toiletries, and toys distributed to those in need. 
 

Special thanks to Temple Emanu-El Palm Beach for hosting the Fellowship Friday community breakfast. 
 

Our projects this season included: 
 

► food pantry and other organization at Adopt-a-Family Program Reach (former Pat Reeves Village) 
► Root Trail beach clean-up coordinated by Diane Buhler/Friends of Palm Beach 

► working with the dogs and organizing supplies at Big Dog Ranch Rescue 
► art project with the residents of Levine Jewish Residential Services, coordinated by Sandra Thompson 
 
Mark your calendar for Friday, November 22, 2019, for our ninth annual Fellowship Friday next season! 

  Friday 
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Caroline Christu 

Fellowship Friday 2018 was dedicated to the memory of 
Denise Meyer (inset), a longtime supporter of the event who 

 passed away in March 2018. Her husband Bill 
 (shown below with Fellowship vice-chair Maggie 
 Zeidman) and their children Candice and AJ 
 honored her legacy with their participation. 

Thank you to our Fellowship Friday 2018 volunteer site partners: 

Above:  
Olivia and Eric Lieberman 
 

Above, right: 
Fellowship Friday founder 
Rabbi Michael Resnick of 
Temple Emanu-El leads the 
participants in a prayer of 
unity during his welcome at 
the community breakfast. 

Lauren, Ron, Harrison, and Jonathan Schram with Vivienne Ivry 

At left:  
Jacob List with his reusable water 
bottle given to all participants in 
addition to t-shirts this season. 
 

 
Katherine and Lisa Murphy 

Fellowship Friday Chair Eric Christu 
and daughter Caroline help stock the 
pantry at the Program Reach shelter. 

John Shalam 

John Lynch 

Ellie Hart 



5 

Photos by Davidoff Studios 

Big Dog Ranch Rescue in Loxahatchee was again a popular site choice for our volunteers.  
(photo courtesy of Jane and John Shalam) 

At right:  
Robert Versteeg 
 

Below: 
Melinda Duncker with 
Haley and Teddy 

Relatives visiting family for 
Thanksgiving joined in on 
Fellowship Friday, including 
Joe and Laura Zeidman (left) 
with Luke, James, and Julia 
(from Massachusetts), and 
Judy and Lenny Kay, Kate  
and Evan List with Jacob and 
Charlie, Jenna Kay List with 
Kaia, and Marsha Gilbert 
(visitors from Colorado, New 
York, and Georgia), with hosts 
Marty and Karen Gilbert List. John David Corey, Bobbie Lindsay 

Visit our website for more photos from Fellowship Friday! 
www.palmbeachfellowship.net 
(click on the Archives tab and choose Photo Gallery) 

Mary Louise Schwab, Sandra Thompson 

At left: 
Alex, Sheri, Ken, and Kyra Levine 
 

Below: 
Katie Alcock, Ellie Hart, Ellen 
Salth, Sharon Alcock, Abby Alcock 
 

At right: 
David Thomas IV, Joe Huddleston 

November 23, 2018 



        Programs 
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January 13, 2019  
 

Royals I Have Known… 
and Did The Crown Get It Right? 
John Browne | former Member 
    of Parliament 

December 9, 2018 
 

First Ladies, from Martha to Melania 
Robert Watson, PhD | author, historian 

February 10, 2019  
 

A Pictorial History of Palm Beach 
Russell Kelley III | historian, speaker 

Admission for these programs is free for Fellowship members; $10 per person for non-members.  
Join the Fellowship within a week of a program you paid to attend and receive a credit toward membership dues. 
 

RSVP in advance to info@palmbeachfellowship.net or call (561) 833-6150. Please include names of all attendees. 
 
Special thanks to Wells Fargo Private Bank and Royal Poinciana Chapel for providing the venues  for these programs! 

This popular series brings community members  
together to share common interests on a wide  
variety of topics presented by outstanding speakers. 
Light refreshments served. 
 

4:00—5:30 pm (doors open at 3:45 pm) 
 

Community Room | Wells Fargo Private Bank, Palm Beach  
NE corner of Royal Palm Way and South County Road; 
park in lot behind building, enter through the courtyard 

Pizza provided 
by 

January 24, 2019 
Topic: 
Israelis, Palestinians, and the Settlements 
 

February 21, 2019 
Topic: 
Reclaiming and Reinventing Religion 
 

March 21, 2019 
Topic: 
Race and White Privilege 
 

April 4, 2019 
Topic: 
Holocaust Deniers 

 
5:30—7:00 pm (doors open at 5:15 pm)  
 

Fellowship Hall | Royal Poinciana Chapel  
60 Cocoanut Row, Palm Beach 

The revamped Interfaith Dialogues series made 
a successful debut last season. Led by longtime 
Dialogues facilitators, Rabbi Howard Shapiro 
and Thomas G. O’Brien III, the series provides a 
fresh format for exploring provocative topics of 
discussion. Participants actively engage in lively 
exchanges on the topics initiated by the short 
films shown at the start of each session, while 
enjoying pizza, salad, and beverages.  

left to right: 

Rabbi Howard Shapiro 

Tom O’Brien 

Dr. Robert Watson drew a large crowd for his December 9 lecture. 
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FOUNDER’S SOCIETY 
Barbara & Morton Mandel 
Ellen & Kenneth Slater 
 

CHAIRMAN'S COUNCIL 
Ellen & Irwin Levy 
Sondra & David S. Mack 
Carol McCracken 
The David Minkin Foundation 
Debora Weinstein 
Susan & Bob Wright 
 

BENEFACTOR 
Suzanne & Michael Ainslie 
Eileen & Brian Burns 
Elizabeth & Rev. James Harlan 
Leslie & John C. Randolph 
Lesly Smith 
Maggie & Mark Zeidman 

PATRON 
Helen & Anderson Arnold 
Susan Bloom 
Barbara M. Bryant 
Donna Plasket & 
   David Breneman 
Maura Ziska & Eric Christu 
Kathleen & Lew Crampton 
Sheila Engelstein 
Miriam Flamm 
Allison & Stuart Haft 
Suzanne Holmes—TD Wealth 
Vivienne Ivry 
Lady Sylvia &  
   Sir Geoffrey Leigh 
Zelda & Allen Mason 
Anita & Sam Michaels 
William A. Meyer 
Hermé de Wyman Miro 
Lynn & Frank Peseckis 
Kristy & Grier Pressly 
Jana & John Scarpa 
Leslie & Ronald Y. Schram 
Elizabeth & Alan Shulman 
Connie & David Thomas 
Van Buren Family Foundation 

FRIEND 
Ruth Abramson 
Ned Barnes—Palm Beach 
   Civic Association 
Susan & Harvey Bazaar 
Harreen & Bob Bertisch 
Helen & Harold Bix 
Mia & Maurizio Ciminella— 
   Amici Market 
John David Corey &  
   Miguel Rosales 
Carla Cove 
Marian Crozier 
Cynthia Friedman 
Elaine Gibbons 
Harriet & William Golding 
Heather & Patrick Henry 
Cynthia Hertz & Allen Dubbrin 
Sande & Harris Hollin 
Sumner Feldberg 
Catherine & Robert Holt 
Alesia & John Hoy 
Freuma & Elliot Klorfein 
Patti & Tony Lampert 
Lori & Paul Lapidus 
Harriet Miller 
Valerie Moore 
Debbie & Rev. Robert Norris 
Ginny & Tom Parker 
Henry Petraki 
Deborah C. & Ed Pollack 
Enid Pollak 
Pamela Saba 
Bernadette Schultz 
Sylvia & Donald Singer 
Amanda Skier—Preservation    
   Foundation of Palm Beach 
Suzanne Turner 
Terry Vaughn & Ira Rubenstein 
Esther & Alan Williams 
Belle Winston 
Jessica Zeidman &  
   Joshua Ziperstein 
Laura & Joe Zeidman    

                  for your  
            Support! 

INDIVIDUAL 
Lori Ackerman 
Ellen Boland 
Jenny Cyker 
Rosalee & Richard Davison 
Ralph Del Deo 
Robert G. Donnelley 
Esther L. Feldberg 
Mickey & Charles Feldberg 
Rabbi Leonid Feldman 
Alvin Fertel 
Felice Forman 
Carole Gigliotti 
Linda Glazer 
Josephine Gon 
Arlette Gordon 
Josh Gorfinkle 
Charles D. Hagy 
Daniel S. Hall 
Mindy Hanken 
Gene R. Hoffman 
Michael Hoffman 
Bobbi Horwich 
Jennifer Jackson 
Dawn Kapner 
Elaine Kay 
Judy & Lenny Kay 
Judi King 
Richard M. Kleid 
Eleanor & Anthony LaGamba 
Joanne Leibovit 
Sheldon T. Lenahan 
Gail A. Levine 
Dorothy Levy 
Bobbie Lindsay 
Marjorie J. Marks 
Bruce McAllister 
Susan Rothenberg Meier 
Elaine A. Merriman 
Judy & Bill Munro 
James B. Murphy III 
Gail Nessel 
Carolyn O'Connor 
Sally Anne O'Connor 
Bebe Pesenti 
Traci Pincourt-Braun 
Renee Plevy 
Gordon Lee Pollock 
Patricia Reybold 
Stephanie Ribakoff 
Roberta N. Robinson 
Bernis Gold Rosenbloom 
Roberta F. Rosenthal 
John Rothberg 
Charles Rubinstein 
Alice Rudin 
Ronnie Diane Serlin 
Dorita Sewell 
Rabbi Howard Shapiro 
Bobbi Shorr 
Georgie Skover 
Deanna Stepanian 
Rev. Dwight Stevens 
Bert Tamarkin 
Beverly Taylor 
anonymous donor 
Phyllis Verducci 
Linda Wartow 
Audrey Weinstein 
Anyse Winston 
Maury R. Wolfe 

Fiscal Year 2018-2019 (as of December 27)  of the Fellowship 

THANK YOU 

...to the following donors who express their commitment to our mission through their annual membership gift in support of our programs and activities.  

SUPPORTER 
Margaret Donnelley 
Melinda & Steven Duncker 
Leslie & Stan Godoff 
Susan G. Guttman 
Carla & David Herwitz 
Joanne & Gerald Kagan 
Danielle Hickox Moore 
David Moscow 
Heath & Karly Randolph— 
   Wells Fargo Private Bank 
St. Edward Church 
Terri & Gary Schottenstein 
Caroline B. Sory 
 

FAMILY 
Julie Araskog 
Bernardine Atkins 
Barbara & Arthur Berger 
Nancy G. Brinker 
Diane Buhler &  
   Eric Lieberman 
Lynn & Alan Ciklin 
Carol Collins 
Gail Coniglio 
Marie & Ted Deckert 
Sam Feldman 
Chrissie & Matt Ferguson  
Baerbel Rathsack & 
   Robert Foster 
Mia & Donald Glickman 
Joanie & Murray Goodman 
Marion & Henry Gorelick 
Flora P. Heilweil 
Maureen & Alec Hicks 
Esta & Robert Jacobson 
Mars & Ronn Jaffe 
Sunni & Jeremy Johnson 
Joan & Eugene Kalkin 
Lynn & Russell Kelley III 
Susan Oberg Lane 
Claire M. Levine 
Karen & Marty List 
John & Elaine Lynch 
Roberta & Larry Mambrino 
Morrine & Dan Marantz 
Jean & William Matthews 
Pamela McIver 
Daisy & John Merey 
Catherine & Robert Ostellino 
Joanna & Louis Pryor 
Deborah & Michael Pucillo 
Ross & Tanner Rose 
Baylie & Marvin Rosenberg 
Bonnie Osher &  
   Peter Sherman 
Phyllis & Herbert Siegel 
Marlene & Martin Silver 
Ann & Michael Small 
Sandy & Rick Smith 
Sarah Ross Soter 
Rita Taca 
Sandra Thompson 
Tamara & Bruce Watkins 

Row 1: David Breneman, Josephine Gon, Robert Jacobson, Joanna Pryor 
Row 2: Cynthia Van Buren, Jim Murphy, Bobbi Horwich, Chrissie Ferguson 

Let us know what you think about our  
programs and events, what you’d like to see  

the Fellowship do in the future, why you are a 
member (or why not, if not!) — and anything 

else on your mind as to what we are doing right 
and how we can improve so we provide  
meaningful programs that enhance and  

increase our positive impact in the community.  
 

Please send your thoughts and ideas, kudos 
and complaints (anonymously, if you wish!),  

to PO Box 507, Palm Beach, FL 33480 or  
info@palmbeachfellowship.net.  

Tell us what you think! 

Open to all middle 
and high school  
students in Palm 

Beach County. The 
topic for 2019 is 
HOPE. Complete 

info and guidelines 
are available on the 
Fellowship website. 
Deadline: 3/1/2019 

Row 2 

Row 1 



PALM BEACH FELLOWSHIP OF CHRISTIANS & JEWS 

PO Box 507 
Palm Beach, Florida 33480 

OUR MISSION 
 

The Palm Beach Fellowship of Christians & Jews  
is dedicated to promoting fellowship, understanding,  
and respect among all religions and cultures; bringing  
the community together through education, dialogue,  
and interaction; and addressing issues rooted in  
intolerance, anti-Semitism, and unjust discrimination. 
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Fiscal Year 2018-2019 

BECOME A MEMBER! 
 

Join others in the community who are committed to the 
mission of the Fellowship through their support of its  
programs and activities. Visit palmbeachfellowship.net or 
call (561) 833-6150 for more information, and add your 
name to our distinguished list of generous supporters! 

Complete this from and mail with your payment to: 
PO Box 507, Palm Beach, Florida 33480, or call (561) 833-6150. 
 

Yes, I/we wish to support the projects and programs of the 
Palm Beach Fellowship of Christians & Jews. 
 

Membership $100  Individual        
Level:  $150   Friend      
   $250   Family      
   $500   Supporter      
   $1,000   Patron  
   $2,500   Benefactor      
   $5,000   Chairman’s Council     
   $10,000   Founder’s Society  
 
Visit palmbeachfellowship.net or call (561) 833-6150  
for more information about member benefits of these levels.  
 

I/we   do    do not  give permission to be acknowledged publicly. 
 

Memberships cover the fiscal year from July 1, 2018 - June 30, 2019.  
We do not sell or share donor information.  
 
Named program sponsorships also available, call for details! 

Please print clearly.  

 
___________________________________________________ 

Name(s)   
 

___________________________________________________ 

Preferred Mailing Address * 

  

___________________________________________________ 

City/State/ZIP  

 

Preferred Telephone ( _______ ) __________________    
 

___________________________________________________ 

E-mail **  
 

* If you also have a seasonal address, please add that info w/approximate dates below. 
** Be assured that we use e-mail very sparingly for event reminders and other notices. 
 

 check enclosed (payable to Palm Beach Fellowship) - check # ______ 
 

 credit card (circle one)      Visa       MasterCard         Discover        AmEx 
 

____________________________________________________ 

Name on Card 

 

Expiration Date  _____________        CVC Code  __________ 
 

____________________________________________________ 

Account Number 
 

 Billing Address (if different from above) or can use for  Seasonal Info: 
 

____________________________________________________ 

Address 

  

____________________________________________________ 

City/State/ZIP  

 
Approximate seasonal dates: _______________  to  ________________ 

(561) 833-6150 
info@palmbeachfellowship.net 
www.palmbeachfellowship.net 
 

         @PalmBeachFellowship 
 

         @FellowshipPB 

     Application 
Fiscal Year 2018-2019 


